BEAUMONT-CHERRY VALLEY WATER DISTRICT
AGENDA
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
560 Magnolia Avenue, Beaumont, CA 92223
Wednesday, January 11, 2017
Regular Session 7:00 p.m.

Call to Order, President Slawson

President Slawson began the meeting at 7:01 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance, Director Covington

Director Covington led the pledge.

Invocation, Director Hoffman

Director Hoffman led the invocation.

Roll Call

Present at the meeting were: President Slawson, Directors Covington, Hoffman,

Ramirez, Director Douglass was absent. Legal Counsel: James Markman. District

Staff: General Manager: Eric Fraser, Director of Engineering: Dan Jaggers and
rector of Finance & Administrative Services: Yolanda Rodriguez.

Public who registered their attendance were Patsy Reeley and Barbara Brown.

Public Comment

Mr. Pat Doherty, Cherry Valley resident, shared his concerns regarding the

Gateway warehouse and asked the Board to renew the objections in building the

Gateway warehouse.

Mr. Mii  Lara, City of Beaumont Councilman, introduced himself as the new

appointed liaison for the City of Beaumont and Beaumont-Cherry Valley Water

District and stated he looked forward in working with BCVWD.

Ms. Judy Bingham asked regarding the status of the 90 day period given by the

Board in a prior Board meeting, for the BCVWD’s General Manager and the San

Gorgonio Pass Water Agency’s General Manager to come up with an agreement

from the SGPWA on a plan to secure water supply. She additionally shared her

concerns regarding the City of Beaumont’s recent audit.

AC..ONITEMS

1. Adjustments to the Agenda

There were no changes to the Agenda.

2. Cont it ( idar: All matters listed under the Consent Calendar are
considered by the Board of Directors to be routine and will be enacted in one
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Joes happen, it will diminish the risk of losing carryover water.
He shared that currently the flow of water is 25 cfs, versus the 20 cfs
historically staff has been told it can do.

General Manager Fraser also gave an update on the ponds and shared
that the District is preparing to have a shut-down of some of the pon
don r a id o Wy A

General Manager Fraser addressed Ms. Bingham’'s conc ns and
stated he is working collaborative with Yucaipa Valley Water District and
the SGPWA for the last two and a half months to come up with an
agreement that works for both agencies for the collection of Capacity
fees. He shared that the process is engaged and legal counsel has been
participating to ensure the District’s interests are protected.

General Manager shared that the Capital Improvement Plan will be
shared at the first Engineering Workshop on | ruary 2, 2017.

Director Covington had questions regarding the agreement and if there
was any opposition from the SGPWA to revise the Capacity Fee
agreement. He also wanted to know if the agreement would be a
different agreement than the existing agreement between YVWD and
Calimesa. Lastly, he asked about any knowledge of SGPWA intentions
to rescind a 2014 Resolution.

General Manager Fraser explained that the SGPWA has hired a
consultant to revisit the Capacity Fee rates to revise the numbers where
needed to reflect the changes in the market condition.

General Manager Fraser stated the goal of the agreement is to ensure
long term supply and make sure permanent water rights are acquired
for future generations, not just spot market water. He shared that the
Calimesa agreement is the basis, but that the verbiage of the agreement
is being reviewed carefully.

General Manager Fraser shared his knowledge of the proposed
intention to rescind the SGPWA Resolution, which is the basis to acquire
additional water supply. He stated that our issue is whether they are
going out to get the water and if not, they need to let the agencies know
so they can figure out how to secure water supply for the region. He
stated that he reminded the SGPWA’s Board that the days of
supplemental water are long gone, and that imported water is the basis
of supply for all new customers.

Director Hoffman asked how many ponds were available and also if the
algae was coming in with the imported water. He also requested to have
the status of the maintenance of the pond as a follow up on a future
agenda.

General Manager Fraser explained that the algae was present with the

orted water. He also shared that there were 2-3 ponds available, but
at this point the District is looking at strategies to remove and prevent
algae growth.






